
 

                    

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR OF THE BOARD 
 
I want to take this opportunity to thank you for everything that you do as a volunteer in our 
council and for your commitment to serving girls in eastern Oklahoma. It is an honor to 
serve as the chair of your board and to be a part of this year’s celebration of our 
accomplished Gold Award Girl Scouts, and our outstanding adults who make this 
organization possible. 
 
Therefore, it is my privilege to send you the official Call to the Annual Meeting of the Girl 
Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma to be held at 11:30 a.m. on Saturday, April 28, 2018 at 
Northeastern State University (NSU), Administrative Services Building, 3100 East New 
Orleans Street, Broken Arrow, OK, 74014. (See following map.) 
 
The Annual Corporate Meeting is prescribed by state law and council Bylaws. It is an 
opportunity to receive the Stewardship Reports, the council’s Financial Reports, and to 
elect members of the board development committee and the board of directors. 
Candidates for the board and board development committee may attend, but may vote 
only if they are currently registered members. Candidates’ terms will begin upon election, 
near the conclusion of the meeting. 
 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS SUNDAY, APRIL 15, 2018  
The registration site is found online: www.gseok.org 

 

This event is open to adults and Girl Scouts of all ages. There is no charge to attend for 
ages fourteen (14) and above, but preregistration is required for lunch. Girl Scouts ages 
five (5) to thirteen (13) are offered a special lunch and activities following the Gold Award 
Ceremony for $5.00 per preregistered attendee. Commemorative patches will be available 
the day of the event on a first come, first served basis. 
  
Preregistered attendees: Check-in tables will open at 9 a.m. and close at 10:30 a.m. 
 
VOTING ELIGIBILITY: Council Bylaws state that to be eligible to vote you must be a 
currently registered member of the Girl Scout Movement and fourteen (14) years of age or 
over. Each member of the council meeting these requirements shall be entitled to one (1) 
vote. 
 
You represent the interests of the girls and adults in the democratic governance of Girl 
Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma and it is vital that you fulfill that obligation. We hope you will 
attend and be inspired by the many other events of the day including the Gold Award 
Ceremony and Adult Recognition Ceremony. 
 
I look forward to seeing you on April 28 for our Annual Meeting and Showcase! 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Gary Provine 
Chair of the Board of Directors 

 
 

To request council reimbursement for travel to attend the Annual Meeting, please send the completed #702F form within 
thirty (30) days of the Annual Meeting, to the attention of: Missy Burchette at the address below or send it via email to 

mburchette@gseok.org, or via fax 918-749-2556.  Questions? Contact Missy at 918-745-5204. 

http://www.gseok.org/
mailto:mburchette@gseok.org




Driving Directions to NORTHEASTERN STATE UNIVERSITY 
3100 EAST NEW ORLEANS STREET 

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES BUILDING 
BROKEN ARROW, OK 74014 

From Northwest Oklahoma  
From the Cimarron Turnpike, connect to Highway 51 near downtown Tulsa (Broken Arrow Expressway). 
Take the BA Expressway through Tulsa and Broken Arrow to the “Creek Turnpike West” exit (just past the 
Highway 51 "Coweta" exit). The "Creek Turnpike West" exit will actually take you south to the NSU-
Broken Arrow campus. You will see the campus on the right as you approach 101st Street (also called 
New Orleans Street). Take the 101st/New Orleans Street exit, which will lead you directly to the main 
campus entrance. 

From West or Central Oklahoma 
From the Turner Turnpike, take the "Creek Turnpike East" exit, which is just past the Sapulpa exits. This 
will take you through south Tulsa. After passing the Memorial Street exit, make sure you are in the right 
lane to remain on the Creek Turnpike through south Broken Arrow (rather than going north on Highway 
169). Continue on the Creek Turnpike until it curves north (approximately 6 miles) and you will see the 
campus directly in front on you. As you approach 101st Street (also called New Orleans Street), the road 
veers to the right around the campus. Take the 101st/New Orleans Street exit, then turn west (right) on 
101st Street to the traffic light at the main entrance of the campus. 

From Muskogee Turnpike 
As you arrive in east Broken Arrow, take the "Creek Turnpike West" exit, which will actually take you 
south to the NSU-Broken Arrow campus. You will see the campus on the right as you approach 101st 
Street (also called New Orleans Street). Take the 101st/New Orleans Street exit, which will lead you 
directly to the main campus entrance. 

From the South 
From Highway 75, take the "Creek Turnpike East" exit, which is just a few miles north of the Glenpool 
traffic light on Highway 75. This will take you through south Tulsa. After passing the Memorial Street exit, 
make sure you are in the right lane to remain on the Creek Turnpike through south Broken Arrow (rather 
than going north on Highway 169). Continue on the Creek Turnpike through south Broken Arrow until it 
curves north, and you will see the campus directly in front on you. As you approach 101st Street (also 
called New Orleans Street), the road veers to the right around the campus. Take the 101st/New Orleans 
Street exit, turn west (right) on 101st Street to the traffic light at the main entrance of the campus. 

From the North 
If arriving in the Tulsa area on Highway 75 from Bartlesville, connect with Highway 51 East (Broken Arrow 
Expressway) near downtown Tulsa. Take the BA Expressway through Tulsa and Broken Arrow to the 
"Creek Turnpike West" exit (just past the Highway 51 "Coweta" exit). The "Creek Turnpike West" exit will 
actually take you south to the NSU-Broken Arrow campus. You will see the campus on the right as you 
approach 101st Street (also called New Orleans Street). Take the 101st/New Orleans Street exit, which 
will lead you directly to the main campus entrance. 

From the Northeast 

From the Will Rogers Turnpike, take the “Creek Turnpike West” option as the Will Rogers Turnpike 
terminates near Catoosa. Continue south on the Creek Turnpike to the 101st Street (also called New 
Orleans Street) exit. This exit will take you directly to the main campus entrance. 



Other Options 

If you live in Broken Arrow, there are a number of routes to take. The easiest directions are to take 
either Olive Ave., Aspen Ave., Elm Place, Lynn Lane, or County Line Road until you reach New Orleans 
Street. Turn east and follow New Orleans Street until you reach the campus. The closest cross streets to 
the campus are New Orleans Street and S. 209th E. Ave. 

From Coweta, take Oneta Road or Midway Road until you reach S. 101st Street. S. 101st Street turns 
into E. New Orleans Street. Go West on S. 101st Street until you reach campus. The closest cross streets 
to the campus are New Orleans Street and S. 209th E. Ave. 

From Tulsa, Owasso, or Claremore, take Highway 169 South to BA Expressway (51) East to Lynn 
Lane. Go South on Lynn Lane until you reach New Orleans Street. Turn left (east) on New Orleans until 
you reach the campus. The closest cross streets to the campus are New Orleans Street and S. 209th E. 
Ave. 

From Wagoner, take Highway 51 West to S. 101st Street in Coweta. S. 101st Street turns into E. New 
Orleans Street. Go West on S. 101st Street until you reach campus. The closest cross streets to the 
campus are New Orleans Street and S. 209th E. Ave. 

 

 



 

GIRL SCOUTS OF EASTERN OKLAHOMA 

ANNUAL MEETING 

April 28, 2018 

AGENDA 
 
 
I. Flag Ceremony – Troop 
 
II. Welcome and Call To Order  

 Recognition of voting membership 

 Recognition of special guests 
 
III. Words from a Girl 
 
IV. Approval of Minutes of April 29, 2017 Annual Meeting 
  
V. Stewardship Reports 

  Treasurer and Finance Committee 
  Fund Development 

 
VI. Board Chair’s Governance Address 
 
VII. Board Development Committee Report & Presentation of the Slates 
                                                                                                        
VIII. Election of Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma Slates 

 Board of Directors     

 Board Development Committee 
 
IX. CEO’s Management Address  

 
X. Closing Comments and Adjournment 

 

 

 



Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma 
Annual Meeting - April 29, 2017 

Minutes 
 

The Annual Meeting of the Corporation, Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma, Inc., was held on 

April 29, 2017 at the Northeastern State University, 3100 East New Orleans Street, Broken 

Arrow, Oklahoma.  A quorum of more than 50% of the voting membership was present, with 

more than 50% of the service units having at least one elected delegate present. An opening 

ceremony was presented by Girl Scout Troop #4080. Julie Smith, Chair of the Board, called the 

2017 Annual Meeting into session at 12:14 p.m., recognizing the voting membership and 

welcoming all in attendance. 

Julie asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the April 30, 2016 Annual Meeting. Kathe 

McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Susan Crenshaw 

seconded the motion. Julie called for a vote. All votes were aye, none were opposed. The 

motion carried and the minutes were approved as presented. 

Kiemonn Jones, Treasurer, presented the treasurer’s report and the Finance Committee report 

for the council’s 2016 fiscal year. No significant audit statements were noted. 

In the absence of Cindy Bottomley, Roberta Preston, President and CEO, presented the 

stewardship report for Fund Development. D.D. Porter, Chair of the Property Committee, 

presented the property stewardship report.  

Julie presented the board chair’s report on the governance work of the board of directors. 

Julie presented the following amendments to the council bylaws as recommended by the 

Governance Task Group: 

 Proposal one to adopt a one member/one vote process to allow eligible members the 

ability to vote and eliminate designated delegates from the bylaws. Tina Ford made a 

motion to approve proposal one. Jenni McClanahan seconded the motion. 

Opportunity for questions was presented and discussed. Julie called for a vote. 

The motion passed by majority vote. 

 Proposal two establishes the quorum for the annual meeting given a one member/one 

vote approach. At least one voting member from half of the service units will be required 

as a safeguard. Pam Crawford made a motion to approve proposal two. Monique 

Francois seconded the motion. Julie called for questions and hearing none, called 

for a vote. The motion passed by majority vote.  

 Proposal three will clarify that the board secretary will oversee certain files and the 

corporate seal, rather than take actual possession. Casey Gilmore made a motion to 

approve proposal three. Jordan McClanahan seconded the motion. Julie called for 

questions or discussions, and hearing none, called for a vote. The motion passed 

by majority vote. 

 Proposal four reduces the number of board meetings from five to four annually. Melissa 

Stubbs made a motion to approve proposal four. Kathe McKinney seconded the 

motion. Julie called for questions or discussions, and hearing none, called for a 

vote. The motion passed by unanimous vote. 



Julie presented the Board Development Committee Report. She explained the selection process 

of the committee and presented the slate of nominees for election to the board of directors, the 

board development committee, and the national delegates and alternates. Voting members 

were instructed that because the slate comes from committee, no second was required. Board 

Chair Smith asked for a motion to accept the slate for board of directors and the board 

development committee as presented. Pam Crawford made a motion to accept the slate as 

presented for the board of directors and the board development committee. All votes 

were in favor, none were opposed. Both slates were accepted as presented and all 

candidates were elected by a unanimous vote. 

Julie presented the slate of nominees for election of national delegates and alternates. Bianca 

Grizzle made a motion to accept the slate as presented for the national delegates and 

alternates. No second was required. The motion passed by majority vote. 

Roberta Preston, Chief Executive Officer, reported on the operations of the council.  

Newly elected Chair Gary Provine addressed the assembly. Gary asked for a motion to adjourn. 

Pam Crawford moved to adjourn. The motion was adopted. Gary declared the 2017 Annual 

Business Meeting of the Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma adjourned at 1:07 p.m. 

The following Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma Candidates were elected at the 2017 Annual 

Meeting: 

 

Board of Directors – Officers   

Elected for Two-Year Term April 2017 – April 2019 

Gary Provine, Chair 

Cindy Bottomley, 1st Vice Chair 

Nancy Thomason, 2nd Vice Chair 

Andrea Chancellor, Secretary 

 

Board of Directors – Directors-at-Large 

Two-Year Term April 2017 – 2019 

Kelly Bailey 

Paula Beck 

Anne Brockman* 

Lynn Flinn 

Lari Gulley* 

Samantha Hendricks 

Kelly Johnson* 

Lisa McLarty* 

Barbara Moschovidis* 

Jessi Nippert 

Nikki Turner* 

Andrew Ziola* 

 

Board of Directors – Directors-at-Large 

To Complete an Open Term April 2016 – April 2018 

Sarah Guardiola  
 

 



Board Development Committee 
Two-Year Term April 2017 – April 2019 
Lynn Flinn* 
Becky Frank* 
Bill Graif* 
Sunny Patel 
Julie Smith 
 
National Delegates and Alternates 
 
National Delegates: 
Gary Provine 
Roberta Preston 
Hailey Brooks 
Sarah Downs 
Susan Kotoff 
Suzanne Dodson 
Karla Davis 
 
Alternates: 
Bessie Reaves 
Olivia Galvez 
LeeAnn Heraghty 
Susan Crenshaw 
 
 
*Indicates election to a second term 

 

Submitted by Missy Burchette, Executive Assistant, recording minutes.  

To be approved at the April 28, 2018 Annual Meeting. 
 

 

________________________________________ 

Andrea Chancellor, Secretary 

 



 

GIRL SCOUTS OF EASTERN OKLAHOMA 

April 28, 2018, Annual Meeting Election  
 

SLATE OF NOMINEES 
  

 

BOARD of DIRECTORS - OFFICERS 
Two-Year Term April 2018-April 2020 

 
 

  Rick Guild*, 3rd Vice Chair  Kiemonn L. Jones*, Treasurer 
 
 

BOARD of DIRECTORS - DIRECTORS-AT-LARGE 
Two-Year Term April 2017-April 2019 

 
 Stephanie Cameron*   Anne Marshall* 
 Becky Collins*   Barbara Moschovidis* 
 Sarah Guardiola*   Sunny Patel 
 Zehra Khan   Yobana Ruiz 
 Carolynn MacAllister    


 



BOARD DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
Two-Year Term April 2018-April 2020 

 
 Andrew Ziola*  Susan Crenshaw  Erin Dailey 
 Becky Frank*  Sunny Patel   

 
 
 
 
 

*Indicates election to a second term 

 
A copy of this Slate will be provided to all voting members at the Annual 

Meeting. 
 

 

























 
Patrick Sharp – Chief Property Officer 
 
Patrick Sharp attended Northeastern Oklahoma A&M, and Stephens College 

where he studied and majored in technical theater. He comes to us with over 

35 years of leadership experience in the entertainment business.  Patrick joined 

GSEOK in November of 2014 after spending 30 years at the Tulsa Performing 

Arts Center where he specialized in the technical and operations area for the 

facility, he left the TPAC as the Technical and Operations Director. Patrick has 

traveled extensively across the United States providing his skills and leadership within the 

entertainment world.  His background in all areas of production and operations has made Patrick 

very well suited for his position with the Girl Scouts of Eastern Oklahoma. 

 
 
 


